
The US Copyright office should be lowering fees, rather than raising them, to encourage 
people to register their copyrights. Of course, this will have little effect on large 
companies, but the vast majority of creatives registering copyright are small business 
owners, like me, that cannot easily absorb the additional fees. This feels like another 
case of a more automated process that now costs more, and by raising the fees, it will 
discourage registration rather than encouraging it.


